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April 2022  Meeting 
 
Second Division 
 
1st  Intermediate Pure Colour 
 
Enzan Summer “Ben” 
 
Grown by  John  Wainwright 
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TRADING TABLE SUPPLIES 
250mm Pot   $1.20 
200mm Pot   80c 
180mm Pot   60c 
140mm Pot   40c 
100mm Pot   30c 
Plastic Trays   $2.20  
(55cm x 35cm x 8cm holds six 180mm pots) 
Stakes Bundles 25  $4.50 
Twist Ties Bundle 100  $2.00 
Calcium Nitrate  $2.50 
4 Head Dropper  $9.00 
Single Head Dropper  $4.50 
Trisodium Phosphate  $5.00 500g 
    $10.00  1kg 
Virus Kits   $7.50 
For normal orders contact Tony Cummins 
on 8298 5125 For stock availability 
For larger orders 30 pots or under per size contact Wayne Baylis 
on 0409 801 224 
Any orders over 30 pots per size should be sourced by the box config-
uration from Garden City plastics, available to all club members in 
bulk contact Natasha on 8168 4100 to order. 

See the above advert in colour in an email to be sent to members who have  
supplied their email addresses to us 
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President 
Graham Fear 

Presidents Message   May 2022 
Welcome to our May issue, 
 

A few more plants were shown at the April meeting. Best in open 
division and plant of the night was Sundaani Autumn “Sunset”, 
grown by Pauline and Mark Hockey. Second division was won by 
Stone Free “orange Gem”, grown by David Fletcher (I think it was 
the first plant ever exhibited by David). Well done to each of you and 
we should see some more plants from the May meeting. 
 

Great to see Paul Dipuglia from Neutrog again this year. He always 
has a very informative presentation for us, and a firsthand look on 
how their products are made and their usage. There is always some-
thing new being developed, and I think we all love the different and 
unusual names that the Neutrog CEO, Angus Irwin comes up with 
for them. 

Again, save you questions up for the May meeting as we will cover all facets of showing 
your plants. Virus identification, and anything else you might want to know in the coming 
flowering and show season. Write them down so you don’t forget them on the night. 

The new incentive for second division growers to show your plants at meetings and shows 
will commence at the May meeting, and following Pauline McLean’s suggestion at the last 
meeting, we will be starting, from the May meeting, a Seedling of the Night award, with a 
prize to be awarded at each meeting.  There will also be a single flower competition from 
the June meeting onwards, for all divisions, which will be judged by popular vote. If you 
have a spike that is damaged and can’t be shown, or one flower on the spike that is good 
and the rest not so good, bring along a single flower and place it at the front of the hall, in 
the racks, with your show number. That will be from the June meeting, onwards.                        

The South Australian Orchid Fair will be held on the 11th and 12th June at the Camp-
belltown Function Centre, 172 Montacute Road, Rostrevor. We will be looking for some 
assistance to help build our club’s display on Friday 10th and we will also need, by 
Wednesday 8th June, the names of your plants that you will be able to bring along for the 
display.        We have always been able to present a great display each year, even though June 
in not an ideal time for our Cymbidiums. I will be asking at the May meeting who can 
help, and who will have plants in flower by that week in June. We also need to know by 
the 8th June, which plants you will have, so special plant labels can be printed for your 
plants. 

The late Ben Knobben was always the organizer of this event for our display in the past, so 
let’s not let Ben’s memory down, and help us build a great display. So please help us to 
build the display and supply plants for it, as it is important to have a great showing for our 
club at this fair. 
 

Our entertainment for the May meeting will be an exclusive look at two of the world’s 
great cymbidium grower’s nurseries, and their plants. This will be a not to be missed 
presentation, along with your question and answers segment, which will make it a very 
entertaining night. 
 

(continued  on page 5) 
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Rats and mice are active in our gardens at the moment. First Strike Rodenticide is 
very effective in controlling these pests.  
Available from Graham Morris    0419 823 724. Call if you need some. 
  
Packs of 10 baits   $5.00,      Packs of 25      $10.00  
     
This new product is getting good reviews from growers everywhere who have been using it for 
some time. Rodents cause lots of damage if not controlled. Be prepared. Have some on hand. 
 
Available at the Trading table at the back of the hall, on  meeting  nights. 
 

Neutrog are great supporters of our Club. 
 

Please support them wherever possible and tell others about them 
 

The Cymbidium Orchid Club of South Australia, was actively involved in 
developing and testing Strike Back for Orchids and endorses it’s use. 
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GCP  June 2022 SPECIAL 
10-12 Hakkinen Road 

Wingfield, SA 5013 
Phone: (08) 8168 4100 

Fax: (08) 8168 4199 
Email: sa@gardencityplastics.com 

20% Off Dramm Watering equipment for  
June  2022 

1st  June 2022  to   30th June 2022 
(There may have been a price increase since your last purchase) 

Wands come in Berry, Blue, Green, Yellow, Orange & Red 

DRAMM WAND SET      
Prices last time on special . (May have increased a little now) 
16” wand set - $37.49 - 20% = $29.99 + gst = $32.99 
30” wand set - $43.48 -20% = $34.78+ gst = $38.26 
9 position revolver sprayer- $23.19 –20% =$18.55+ gst =$20.41 
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the first plant ever exhibited by David). Well done to each of you and 

to see Paul Dipuglia from Neutrog again this year. He always 

how their products are made and their usage. There is always some-
thing new being developed, and I think we all love the different and 

(continued from page 4) 
 
I look forward to seeing you all on the 25th May 
 

Kind Regards and stay safe and well. 
 

Graham Fear     (President)  

*********************************************************************8 
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Beginning with Cymbidium Species 
bbyy  NNooee  SSmmiitthh                uuppddaatteedd  bbyy  JJoosshhuuaa  WWhhiittee                  ((ffrroomm  tthhee  CCOOSSVV  wweebb  ssiittee))  

For many orchid growers, species orchids hold a special attraction; no less so 
when it comes to species Cymbidiums. There is a special attraction to species 
Cymbidiums and although they don't appeal to everyone, many growers ap-
preciate their natural beauty, varied flower forms and the variety of size, habit 
and flowering times. From the species Cym. dayanum and erythrostylum, 
which flower in early to mid-autumn, to Cym. suave, madidum and canalicula-
tum, which flower through late spring to early summer, species Cymbidiums 
can reward their growers with flowers for almost the whole year. 

 
The majority of Cymbidium species need little, if any, special treatment above 
what would be provided for any Cymbidium hybrid. Many species are readily 
available with a little searching and patience. While most may not feature in 
orchid nursery catalogues, they are often available from other species collec-
tors among Cymbidium club members and divisions, mericlones and seedlings 
do come up from time to time. 

 

 
It is not my intention to attempt the definitive work on Cymbidium species in 
this article (it would take much more space than several issues would allow 
and there are several outstanding books and web sites which provide much 
more information than I could); rather, to provide enough information to dispel 
any doubts a new grower of Cymbidium species may have about giving them 
a try and to describe some of the more commonly available and easily-grown 
species. 
 
Many of the most commonly available Cymbidium species originate from 
highland areas in India (Sikkim, Assam, Khasia Hills), Nepal, Burma, Northern 
Thailand, Vietnam and southern China at altitudes ranging from 400 to 3000 
metres above sea level. At these altitudes, the climate range is generally moist 
temperate. While some Cymbidium species do grow in natural habitats closer 
to sub-tropical, we will not be discussing those in this article. 
 
For anyone contemplating adding Cymbidium species to their collection, there 
are a number of species which provide an ideal starting point due to their gen-
eral availability and/or the fact that they are no more demanding culturally 
than most Cymbidium hybrids. The species described below are some of these. 
OOnn  tthhee  ffoolllloowwiinngg  ppaaggeess  aarree  ssoommee  ooff  tthhee  mmoorree  wweellll  hhyybbrriiddiizzeedd  ssppeecciieess  ppllaannttss  
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Keith Wallace  has a  new  catalogue  out 
Only 9 crosses this year, and  3  mericlones 

Also  available  Dural  Dream  Picture  flowering  size  plants 
Pieces of the Original plant,  in 175mm pots     $150 each 

On this page last month were details of a special highly awarded plant being offered for sale 
(expensive), by a Sydney grower.  Some members thought it was too expensive. 
It sold for about the suggested price, AND a number of other growers sought to buy it. 
There my be a couple more divisions of it available later. Refer back to the April magazine. 
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The discovery of CCyymm..  iinnssiiggnnee was 
probably one of the most influential 
in Cymbidium hybridising. The spe-
cies features tall, upright spikes with 
medium to large flowers that can 
number twenty or more. The type 
form produces pink blooms (of var-
ying shades) with white labellums 
spotted purple-red, but there are  

also two other colour forms. Cym. insigne var. album AM/RHS is the white form of the 
species; it is not actually a genetic alba, just a white-coloured form. The true alba 
form (pictured), which lacks the ability to produce the anthocyanin pigments that 
make reds, pinks, oranges, etc., has been used to create alba forms of Cym. Pauwelsii 
(the primary hybrid with lowianum). 

CCyymmbbiiddiiuumm  lloowwiiaannuumm is the cornerstone for many early hybrids and one of 
the hardiest of the species. The striking red "vee" on the labellum can still be 
clearly seen in the labellums of many of today's hybrids. It is a moderate-
sized plant which carries arching spikes of fifteen to twenty-five flowers. 
There are a number of different clones of the species in circulation, includ-
ing ‘Comte d’ Hemptinne’, arguably one of the best. The type form of the 
species has green petals and sepals (sometimes with a reddish overlay) 
and the labellum is white with a bold red "vee". 
Note that Lowio-grandiflorum is often mislabelled as lowianum. This prima-
ry hybrid has a much cleaner, solid green colour than lowianum and the 
“vee” markings are spotted rather than solid. 
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CCyymmbbiiddiiuumm  ttrraaccyyaannuumm is one species com-
monly available and is usually seen on club 
benches anywhere from April through June, 
depending on which state you live in. Arguably 
the most distinctive of the genus, Cym. tracy-
anum is easily recognized by its twisted tepals 
and distinctive spotted and striped patterning. 

overlaid with reddish-brown to dark red. Its labellum is white, spotted with bur-
gundy or red. It is a large-growing plant with long, arching spikes carrying fif-
teen or so large flowers. Specimen-sized plants with multiple spikes can look 
quite stunning.  
BBeellooww              ccyymm  eerryytthhrroossttyylluumm 

CCyymmbbiiddiiuumm  eerryytthhrroossttyylluumm is a more compact growing plant than those men-
tioned so far; correspondingly, its flower spikes are shorter, though its flowers 
are quite large. Cym. erythrostylum has a very distinctive flower form with its 
forward-pointing petals shielding a small labellum lined with pinkish red; its 
sepals are large and full-shaped and a bit unruly-looking. The petals and sep-
als are pristine white. The overall effect is quite beautiful and due to its com-
pact plant size, an impressive specimen can be produced with many flower 
spikes in a 200mm pot. 
More recently the alba form of the species has entered cultivation (photo 
above right), featuring yellow lines on the labellum rather than typical pink-
red. 
Like Cym. insigne, it prefers less water during winter. 
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.The next Meetings of the   
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April  Meeting  2022 
Open Division      1st  Miniature      Other Colour 

Sundaani Autumn “Sunrise’ 
Grown by Pauline and Mark Hockey 
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Photos here are of a 
neat way to train flower 
spikes 
 
Above  are what you 
will require. 
Pegs, elastic bands and 
string or elastic 
Note  String is shown, 
but if you can find 
some, elastic also works 
very well. 
 
Attach the rubber band 
to the bottom of the 
flower spike as shown 
 
Attach the string (or 
elastic) to the rubber 
band as shown at left 
 
Attach the peg to the 
stake well above the 
foliage. Make sure there 
is a small tension on the 
string/elastic 
 
As the flower spike 
grows longer, twist the 
string/elastic around the 
peg, or move the peg up 
the stake 
 
Thank you Graham 
Fear for the photos 
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The photos on this and the next page are from the overseas grower who will be featured at our 
May meeting. At the meeting you will see a large number of new varieties for the first time. 

Sorry, no names, but some of our more experi-
enced growers will know of some of them 
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GCP  June 2022 SPECIAL 
10-12 Hakkinen Road 

Wingfield, SA 5013 
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30” wand set - $43.48 -20% = $34.78+ gst = $38.26 
9 position revolver sprayer- $23.19 –20% =$18.55+ gst =$20.41 
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some time. Rodents cause lots of damage if not controlled. Be prepared. Have some on hand. 
 
Available at the Trading table at the back of the hall, on  meeting  nights. 
 

Neutrog are great supporters of our Club. 
 

Please support them wherever possible and tell others about them 
 

The Cymbidium Orchid Club of South Australia, was actively involved in 
developing and testing Strike Back for Orchids and endorses it’s use. 
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TRADING TABLE SUPPLIES 
250mm Pot   $1.20 
200mm Pot   80c 
180mm Pot   60c 
140mm Pot   40c 
100mm Pot   30c 
Plastic Trays   $2.20  
(55cm x 35cm x 8cm holds six 180mm pots) 
Stakes Bundles 25  $4.50 
Twist Ties Bundle 100  $2.00 
Calcium Nitrate  $2.50 
4 Head Dropper  $9.00 
Single Head Dropper  $4.50 
Trisodium Phosphate  $5.00 500g 
    $10.00  1kg 
Virus Kits   $7.50 
For normal orders contact Tony Cummins 
on 8298 5125 For stock availability 
For larger orders 30 pots or under per size contact Wayne Baylis 
on 0409 801 224 
Any orders over 30 pots per size should be sourced by the box config-
uration from Garden City plastics, available to all club members in 
bulk contact Natasha on 8168 4100 to order. 

See the above advert in colour in an email to be sent to members who have  
supplied their email addresses to us 
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April 2022  Meeting 
 
Second Division 
 
1st  Intermediate Pure Colour 
 
Enzan Summer “Ben” 
 
Grown by  John  Wainwright 
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April Meeting 2022 
 

Open Division 
1st  Intermediate  Other Colour 
 

Sundaani’s Cobb 
 
Grown by  Pauline and Mark Hockey 
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April Meeting 
 

!st    Open Division    Intermediate Brown 
 

Zoani “Stripes” 
 

Grown by Pauline and Mark  Hockey 
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April 2022 meeting 
 

Best overall 
Best in Open Division 
1st  Open Division   
Miniature  Other colour 
 

Sundaani Autumn “Sunrise” 
 

Grown by Pauline & Mark Hockey 


